
Hull Board of Selectmen 
 

Minutes 
 

November 13, 2007 
 

 The meeting of the Hull Board of Selectmen was called to order at 7:34 -pm on 
Tuesday evening, November 13, 2007 at the Hull Municipal Building, 253 Atlantic Avenue, 
Hull, Massachusetts 

 
Present: John Silva, Chairman;; Ronald Davy, Vice Chairman;  Christopher Olivieri, Clerk; 
John Reilly, and Joan Meschino, Members. Also present were: Philip Lemnios, Town 
Manager, and James Lampke, Town Counsel. 
 
Continued Public Hearing – Nantasket Legasea, LLC, Jay Hanflig, Manager, 120 
Nantasket Avenue –re: Application for All Alcoholic as a restaurant, Common 
Victualer and Entertainment License-New.  
 
 The Chairman, John Silva, recused as an abutter, as he had done for the previous 
hearings, handing the gavel to the Vice Chairman Ron Davy. Davy swore in witnesses not 
0previously sworn. (5 newly sworn. No one spoke in opposition.) 
 
 Present were Jay Hanflig, his wife Donna, his Attorney Greg Sullivan, and some of 
his proposed staff.  
 
 Town Counsel offered a prepared chart to cover all of the licenses requested for the 
Performing Arts complex.  Lampke said that there are six venues and three separate licenses: 
Common Victualer; All Alcoholic Beverage; and Entertainments Licenses for the six venues, 
as shown on the chart. 
 
 Licensing to permit the use of the balcony for patrons waiting for restaurant tablea 
was denied, on a motion to deny by Reilly, seconded by Olivieri, with three in favor and one 
opposed (Davy)  
 
Moved-Olivieri: To approve the licenses application. (The actual vote is shown in the 

Attachment pages 1-15 as part of these minutes. 
Second-Meschino 
Vote: Unanimous in favor (Silva recused) 
 
Mr. Hanflig thanked the Board and the meeting adjourned.  
 
 

January 22, 2008 
___________________________   

Approved including Attachment 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


